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Dear brothers and sisters, by the grace of God we have seen the year 2020 

end, and December is gone, once a month of celebrations and joys, now it 

has left amid sadness, grief and contradictions. leaving lessons and 

reflections. Those of us who are alive, in battle for the kingdom of God, 

praise and thank the Lord for his infinite mercy. For helping our 

brothers and sisters to stand firm in the faith despite difficulties.  

CHURCH: The brotherhood has enjoyed the flexibility of the month of 

December (due to Covid 19), which has allowed them to congregate 

without restrictions, only to observe the bio security measures. Rejoicing 

to worship together in gathering, to experience again and again what the 

song of David says: 1 Look how good and how delicious it is Brethren to 

dwell together in unity!... … For there the Lord sends blessing, And 

eternal life (Psalm 133). Given the increase in infections with Covid 19, 

the authorities have decreed to restart the 7 + 7 scheme from Monday 4 to 

Sunday 10 (radical quarantine) of this month of January. We recall that 

the scheme establishes a closing week and the following one of relaxation 

where the activity of some fundamental sectors is allowed, when we can 

also meet freely, keeping the respective security measures.  



EVANGELISM IN PANDEMIC. a) Rural area. Approximately an hour 

and a half from the city of Maturín, to the north, there is a mountainous 

and agricultural area, with a hamlet of more than 70 families. In that 

place I have good contact with several people; there is a denominational 

church there and I have a good friendly relationship with the “pastor” 

(Lorenzo), he has accepted an invitation to speak about the Bible. With 

God's help, I hope to be preaching on the mountain soon. So far in the 

countryside there is no stress from the coronavirus that exists in the city. 

b) Candidate for “pastor”. I have met a lady (Marlin) who is a member of 

a denominational church in Maturín, who is preparing her to become a 

“pastor”. I had a conversation with her and she was pleasantly impressed 

with what the Bible teaches about the place of women, she wants to 

continue studying and she also wants hers to study hers together with her 

because he walks in the same way as her. So far this newsletter. Dear 

brothers and sisters, our wish is that in this new year 2021, you have great 

health, success in all things, especially in matters of faith in God, and that 

you receive all the blessings of the Lord and we pray that God will deliver 

us from the Covid 19 threat. My eternal gratitude for your prayers, your 

support and participation with me in the kingdom of God in this part of 

the world. I greatly appreciate your prayers for the evangelization of 

souls. If God allows it, it will be until the next edition, meanwhile, that 

God continues to protect and bless us richly, goodbye. In the love of 

Christ, Antonio and family. 

 


